
January 21, 2019 

The regular meeting for the Tama City Council met Monday January 21, 2019 at 
6:00 PM in the Tama City Council Chambers. Councilman McAdoo called the 
meeting to order with the following council member answering to roll call: 
McAdoo, Haughey, Ray, Babinat. Absent: Mayor Carnahan and Tyynismaa 
Visitors: John Lloyd, Jason Bina, Richie Jimenez, Julie Shook, Matt Zmolek, 
Amelia Kemper, and Deb Hanus. 

It was moved by Ray, seconded by Babinat to approve the consent agenda which 
consisted of minutes from the last regular meeting on 1/7/19, minutes from the 
budget workshop on 1/14/19, beer permit renewal for El Gallito, bills paid 1/8/19 
thru 1/18/19 and bills to be paid 1/21/19. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

Tyynismaa joined the meeting at 6:05 PM 

Amelia Kemper with Kids Corner Day Care thanked the Council for their past 
donation of $5,000.00. Amelia requested the City consider making another 
donation along with the possibility of an annual commitment. The City will discuss 
this further at another meeting while working numbers into the budget. 

Mayor Carnahan joined the meeting at 6:06 PM 

It was moved by Ray, seconded by McAdoo to reimburse Ashley Aylsworth for her 
interior grant in the amount of $4,000.00. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

The Council discussed the current snow routes and the current plan of action to be 
taken with snow falls. It was moved by McAdoo, seconded by Haughey to add 
Business 30, 13th St and L Ave to their emergency snow route. They also requested 
after 3” of snow to have one person go out to make sure the specified emergency 
snow route is cleared. Roll call vote all ayes. Motion carried. 

It was moved by Haughey, seconded by Tyynismaa to incorporate a stretching 
program for all full-time employees. The employees will meet every morning and 
perform stretches. This program will assist in work comp claims. Roll call vote all 
ayes. Motion carried. 

The Council discussed the issue of junk vehicles around town. They directed Chief 
Bina to try to make cleaning them up a priority. 



It was moved by Babinat, seconded by Ray to transfer $43,500.00 for FY 19 and 
FY 20 from the capital reserve to cover the sixth officer’s salary. Roll call vote all 
ayes. Motion carried. 

The Council considered putting stop signs at the intersection of 5th St and Harding 
St. going east and west. The Council will re address this in the spring and look for 
citizen input. 

John Lloyd presented the Council with other cities storm water utility ordinances. 
Lloyd would like to see the City incorporate a storm water utility to help with costs 
of curb and gutter which currently is being expended from Road Use Tax. 
Councilmen Haughey would like to see a flat rate for customers possibly starting at 
$2.50 for residential customers. The Council directed the City Attorney to draft an 
ordinance to present at the next regular meeting. 

Lloyd presented to the Council a quote for the work needing to be done on the 
aluminum tank at the water treatment plant. The Council would like to hear some 
feed back from other cities who have used the company and or had this type of 
work done. 

A motion was made by Tyynismaa, seconded by Babinat to adjourn the regular 
meeting at 8:19 PM.  

The Tama City Council met January 21, 2019 for a budget workshop. Mayor 
Carnahan called the meeting to order in the Tama Council Chamber with the 
following Council Members answering to toll call: McAdoo, Haughey, Ray, 
Tyynismaa and Babinat. Visitors- many visitors were present. 

The City Clerk reviewed with the Mayor and Council the water, sewer, Road Use 
Tax and some of the general budget again.  

The Council will continue to review the budget on Monday January 28, 2019 at 
6:00 PM in the Council Chambers. 

It was moved by Tyynismaa, seconded by Babinat to adjourn. 8:19 PM  

____________________________        _____________________________ 
Mike Carnahan, Mayor                              Alyssa Hoskey, City Clerk


